
 
 

 



Phone: (03) 226 6753                   Email:   office@haurokovalley.school 
 
26th  July 2021                       Website: www.haurokovalley.school.nz 

Term 3, Week 1, 2021 
 
Kia ora, namaste, bula  

Welcome back whanau!  We hope you’ve had an enjoyable holiday break.  This Term sees us 
focus on The Arts/Te Ao Maori as we prepare for our performance at the 2021 Miharo Polyfest in 
a month.  Along with this we have our Poetry and Speech presentations and Winter Sport. 

We extend a warm welcome to Alex who joins his siblings Connor and Cassie at HVP.  We also 
warmly welcome Fletcher who joins Kowhai class.   

I’m trialing our school newsletter being published on Monday’s rather than Friday’s.  This way it 
will support communication of events for the week ahead;  as well as freeing up Friday’s in the 
office when it is often a busy time. 
 
Week 1 
Write That Essay 
This week we’re hosting Write That Essay facilitator Jess as we continue our Literacy jour-
ney.  She is spending Wednesday and Thursday in each class working alongside teachers sup-
porting our Professional Development through classroom coaching sessions.  This benefits our 
students as they gain expert support to further extend their writing skills and knowledge. 
 
Netball Year 5-8 
Netball trials are going to be held this week for any interested Year 5-8 students.  Please remind 
students to bring a change of clothing and suitable footwear for this daily (weather depend-
ent).  We are looking for a Year 5&6 team and also a Year 7&8 team for either the Western 
Southland or Southland Netball Competitions.   
 
Health Education Curriculum 
Each family has been invited to contribute to a review of our Health Education Curricu-
lum.  Please support us to evaluate and further develop programmes throughout our school.  If 
you haven’t received one and would like to make a contribution, please collect a survey from the 
office.  N.B: Kotahitanga refers to unity similar to Everybody Belongs.   
                              
Miharo Polyfest 
A collaborative project between Totara students at HVP and students from Waiau Area School 
has been selected as a finalist in the Miharo Polyest Art.  Congratulations to our Year 4&5 stu-
dents and Jen Templeton for leading this inquiry learning into the Waiau River.  We are extreme-
ly grateful to Christina Vaughan and the wider Waiau Rivercare Group for providing support and 
guidance throughout this localised learning journey. 
                       
HVP Ski Trip 
On Friday 30th July several HVP ski enthusiasts head to Coronet Peak to ski and/or snowboard 
in Queenstown.  For those students remaining at school - buses and class programmes will 
continue as per usual. We look forward to hearing all about the snow adventures next 
week. A final notice has been provided today for all families involved.  Thanks heaps to Sheryl 
Horrell for supporting the leadership of this event. 
 
Week 2 
Parent-Teacher Interviews 
To follow up on reports parent teacher interviews have been scheduled for Term 3, Week 2 on 
Tuesday 3rd August and Wednesday 4th August from 3.20pm.  These meetings help everyone 
to understand and support each learner. Although these interviews are a formal time, please re-
member that our doors are always open and we are here to help.  If you would like to meet with 
classroom teachers, please make a booking via our Skool Loop App.   
 



Red, Black, White Day 

We are passionate supporters of red, black and white day particularly as the Vining family have 
been part of our school community.  On Friday 6th August as part of Blair Vinings legacy - the 
Southland Charity Hospital, we are providing an opportunity for fundraising by HVP students.  If 
you would like to add some red, black and/or white colours to our school uniform (e.g:  ribbon/s 
in the hair/red shoes/white shoes/coloured hair/white bow tie/tie) and send along some $ for us 
to continue to support our people and our place.   
 
General 
Please check out the events on our Calendar, both here and on Skool Loop, for Term 3, 2021 as 
there are several learning experiences planned for our tamariki. Assemblies this Term will be 
every 2 weeks where we share and celebrate learning progress and achievements. 

Along with the Ministry of Health and Ministry of Education we appreciate your support at keep-
ing your child/children at home if they present with any of the following symptoms - sneezing 
and/or runny nose, sore throat, a new or worsening cough, shortness of breath, headache, mus-
cle pain or body aches, diarrhoea, nausea and/or vomiting.  
  
 Nga mihi nui, 
Julia Waikato 
Principal/Tumuaki 

Te Reo Feature 
 
The theme for the 2021 Maori Language Week is “Kia Kaha te Reo Māori - Let's make the Māori 
language strong”.  This is an opportunity to acknowledge and learn Māori language and culture 
by using and speaking the language. Join us on our journey! 



Term 3, Calendar of Events 



School Accounts :   
If paying accounts by internet banking,  
the school details are: 
Westpac 03 1748 0030028 000 

School Timetable 
9am Admin/Session 1 
10.10am Morning tea 
10.30am Session 2 
11.30am Fruit/Vege Break 
11.40am Session 3 
12.40pm Lunch 
1.30pm Session 4 
3.00pm End of the day. 

Friday Lunch Orders 
Sausage & Chips $5 
Fish Bites & Chips $5 
Chips $3  
Chicken Nuggets & Chips $5 
Ham & Salad Sandwich $5 
Bacon & Egg Sandwich $5 
Muffin $4 
Cheese Roll $2.50 
Dagwood (ham or roast beef) $6 
Sausage Roll $5  
Mince, Chicken, Venison Pie $6 

Reading Feature 
 

Rowley Jefferson, author of the series “Diary Of A Wimpy Kid” features this week.   
These are for those children that want to go on an imaginative adventure! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If anyone is travelling back towards  
Tuatapere after school and could offer 

transport to 2 pupils, please text or phone 
Kenice on 02108230264.  Thank you 






